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We had a great Cabinet Meeting on January 
20

th
.  Even from Zoomland, I could hear the 

exciting reports on all of our projects and   
committees.  Lionism and the desire to serve 
are very, very strong and alive in our District.  
We are over halfway through this year and 
there is a lot of work that we can still do to 
make sure we end the year just as great as we 
started. 

I would like to congratulate PDG Jack Becher 
whose nomination by our District was forward-
ed to the Lions of Michigan Service Founda-
tion Selection Committee for induction into the 
Hall of Fame. He is a very worthy candidate 
and hopefully we will get some good news in a 
few months. I would love to see a great leader 
like PDG Jack get inducted into the Hall.  

February is a busy month with a lot of club projects and fundraisers already scheduled. We also 
have our final round of Region Meetings for the year.  Thursday, February 3

rd
 is Region 3 with ZC 

Sonny Eplin at Eastpointe Manor in Eastpointe. Wednesday, February 9
th
 is Region 1 with ZC 

Bob Erickson at Johnny Black’s in Lake Orion.  We will wrap them up on Monday, February 14
th
 

at the Berkley Knights of Columbus Hall with RC Maureen Kennedy .   Please come out and    
listen to what other clubs are doing for fundraisers.  You never know what might work for your 
club.  These should be great meetings so please get your RSVP in soon.  We have the Bear 
Lake Kickoff Dinner on Wednesday, February 16

th
.  This is hosted by the Shelby Township Lions 

and held at the Fraser Lions Den.  Also in February and at the Fraser Lions Den is the District 
Euchre Tournament on Sunday, February 20

th
.  This event is hosted by the winners from last 

year, the Eastpointe Lions.  Get some teams together and see if you can come win the trophy.  
Then you can host this fun event next year.  Flyers for both of these events have been sent out.  



Cash for Camp update: The project is going great! Many of you have generously donated to First 

Lady Kim’s special project, and the big basket is getting filled quickly. The total is closing in on 

$2,000! Thank you all very much for your generosity! The basket will be at all of the District      

meetings and will be ready for your spare change. 

Thank you for all that you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

The Lions Bear Lake Camp needs your help! 

The Camp is in the process of getting ready for the 2022 season and there is much work 

to be done prior to the sessions beginning in April.  Any club or individual is welcome to 

pitch in and help with several ongoing renovation projects.  Projects include the removal of 

beds, re-painting the cabins and laying carpet squares.  Workdays have been set up every 

Saturday beginning January 15 and ending March 19 (excluding the weekend of March 5).  

Sessions run from 8 am until 2 pm.   

To sign up, visit the following Google document: 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1t7JMF1sm-4LjlE4qZo1M1_aeUt5hRUNY10-zplfp-

IE/edit?usp=sharing  

You can also contact Executive Director Shelly O’Henley at 810-837-0119 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1t7JMF1sm-4LjlE4qZo1M1_aeUt5hRUNY10-zplfp-IE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1t7JMF1sm-4LjlE4qZo1M1_aeUt5hRUNY10-zplfp-IE/edit?usp=sharing


1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 
Happy February, Lions! Where is the time going? We 

had a great Cabinet meeting in Eastpointe last month. 

Quite a bit of business was accomplished. This month 

brings on the last round of Region meetings. I hope to 

see many of you there and to hear all of the great 

things your clubs have been doing. The world around 

us is continuing to change each day and hearing how 

your club is adapting to that is awesome.  

The ways we are adapting is a common and important 

topic in my Vice District Governor groups and training. 

We are not alone in this; we are in this together with 

the Lions of the world. Rethinking how we do the 

same things, thinking outside of the box on how we 

can do new things, and deciding if how we have done 

things in the past/traditions need updating is where 

we are at. Because of these discussions, I would love 

to hear from you about your ideas on ways we can 

adapt as a  District and as a Cabinet to the new world. We are here to help you and your clubs to be        

successful.  Your views are important to me as I start preparing for the upcoming year.  

But before that we need to continue to support DG Jim and the rest of his year. So, I urge you to attend the 

upcoming convention in Bay City at the end of March, celebrate our amazing accomplishments so far and 

just enjoy Lions fellowship. So, break out your Hawaiian gear and come have a fun weekend.  

Lastly, I am asking that if you haven’t already, please complete one of the District Committee sign up sheets 

and return it to me. I would love to receive so many of them that you make it difficult on me to choose who 

I place where. Just like the world is changing, it’s time we do some changing as well. So, if you have felt it’s 

always the same people on the same committees, don’t be hesitant to sign up this time. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

The Lions Michigan Forum Committee is disappointed to announce that we will not be able to hold an in-

person Forum this year due to the cancellation of    all events at the Holiday Inn Gateway Centre, Flint. 

Refunds will be issued for those who have already registered. 

We will move forward with a virtual Lions Michigan Forum to be held on February 26. 

PLEASE WATCH FOR NOTIFICATION AND REGISTRATION INFORMATION FOR THIS FREE EVENT. 

PDG Karen Routson and Executive Director Lion Wendy Burns 



What’s Going On Around the District?? 

Four members of the Royal Oak Lions Club (and one spouse!) volunteered at Forgotten Harvest on    

January  24th in observance of World Hunger Awareness.  541 boxes of  non-perishable food were 

packed for distribution! 

Shown here are Lion Bob 

Westbury, Lion Mary     

Lambrix, Lion Laura 

Mastracci, spouse Mark 

Mastracci and Lion 

Maureen Elliott at the     

distribution center. 

 

Lions Bob Westbury and Laura 

Mastracci are shown here on the 

distribution line.  Another          

excellent volunteer opportunity 

for the Royal Oak Lions Club! 



Clarkston Area Lions President Bob Murdock (left) and Treasurer Jerry Baumgart (right) recently        

presented Ryan Pizzo of Neiman’s Family Market  with the Leader Dogs for the Blind Founders Tribute 

plaque in recognition of Neiman’s ongoing support of Lions Club fundraising activities.  





Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Amy Gorguze da Silva, sponsored by Lisa Thiele. 

The Mount Clemens Lions Club welcomes Lois Spruytte, sponsored by Gary Stahl. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes James Bernard, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Michael Kerr, sponsored by Jill Konwinski. 

The Washington Lions Club welcomes John Doychich, sponsored by John Doychich. 

The Washington Lions Club welcomes Winn Renken, sponsored by Jim Banaszek. 




























